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Esteemed Chief Guest Thiru. M Kamaraj, Indian Army, 7-time MR. India 

Bodybuilder & Actor, Respected Secretary Thiru. S. D. Chandrasekar, Eminent Advisor 

Thiru.  C. Balasubramiam, Endeared Principal Dr. R. Saravanan; Eminent A. O. Mr. S. 

Logesh Kumar, Dynamic Dean Dr. V. P. Nallasamy, Beloved Heads of various Departments; 

Special Invitees; Distinguished Guests; members of the press and media; my dear colleagues; 

beloved students; Premier Parents; ladies and gentlemen warm greetings to one and all 

present here. 

 

VET IAS is committed to achieving excellence not only in academics but also in the field of 

sports and games. Our institution strongly believes in nurturing the physical and mental well-

being of our students, and we provide ample opportunities for them to develop their skills and 

showcase their talents in various sports and games. As we reflect on the accomplishments of 

the year 2022-23, we are proud to present this report which highlights our outstanding 

achievements and benchmarks in sports and games. Our institution believes in providing our 

students with a well-rounded education, and our sports programs play a vital role in achieving 

their goals. 

Throughout the year, our students have demonstrated exceptional talent, perseverance, 

and sportsmanship across a range of sports and games. From football to basketball, chess to 

badminton, we have excelled in multiple fields. Our teams have competed at various inter-

college, state-level, and national-level tournaments, and have consistently secured top 

positions, bringing home numerous trophies and medals. 

However, our success is not just limited to competitive events. We believe in 

promoting physical fitness and a healthy lifestyle among our students and regularly organize 

intra-college sports events and fitness challenges to encourage student participation. These 

events have seen enthusiastic participation from our students, fostering a sense of team spirit 

among them. 

At VET IAS, we believe in the holistic development of our students, and our sports 

programmes play a crucial role in achieving this goal. We are proud of the achievements of 

our students and look forward to continuing our legacy of excellence in the years to come. 

 

Activities:  

The Department of Physical Education at our college takes pride in promoting 

sportsmanship and fitness among our students. To ensure effective participation in the 

intercollegiate tournaments of Bharathiar University, as well as other district, state, and 

national level tournaments, we conduct rigorous team selection procedures. The selected 

players are then provided with specialized training, both within and outside the college, to 

hone their skills and enhance their performance. We understand the importance of practice 

and competition, which is why we frequently organize friendly matches with neighbouring 



colleges and local clubs. This not only gives our players a chance to gain valuable experience 

but also helps them improve their performance. 

Our college believes in providing all necessary support to our budding sports 

enthusiasts. We provide them with the necessary sports uniforms, transport facilities, and a 

dearness allowance to ensure that they can focus solely on their game and perform to the best 

of their abilities. Overall, our Department of Physical Education is committed to providing a 

conducive environment for our students to pursue their passion for sports and excel in their 

chosen fields. 

 

Programmes & Tournaments Organized 

 

We are proud to highlight some of our recent initiatives in promoting sports and 

physical fitness in the Erode district. Our college has successfully organized several programs 

and tournaments in collaboration with local associations and authorities.  

One such event was the District Level Taekwondo Championship held on 11 

December 2022, in partnership with the Erode District Taekwondo Association. The 

competition saw the participation of talented Taekwondo players from across the district, 

showcasing their skills and passion for the sport. 

Additionally, we are excited to announce our upcoming Divisional Level Cricket Tournament 

on 02 April 2023, to be organized in association with the Erode Senior Superintendent of Post 

office Erode Division. This tournament will feature players from the Erode divisional Postal 

department and promises to be a thrilling display of athleticism and teamwork. 

 

Achievements – 2022 & 2023 

2022 and 2023 have been remarkable years for the students of our college, as they 

have achieved outstanding success in various sports events.  

K. Jayasurya, a 2nd-year BBA student, participated in the Bharathiar University 

intercollegiate swimming championship in 2022 and secured a gold medal in 200M Free 

Style and a silver medal in 100M Back Stroke held at Bharathiar University, Coimbatore. 

Besides, our college women's Kho-Kho Women team won the fourth place in the Bharathiar 

University intercollegiate Kho-Kho tournament held at KG Arts and Science College, 

Coimbatore. 

 

R. Sri Ram, a 1st-year BBA student, represented the Tamilnadu State Grappling Wrestling 

championship and secured a gold medal in the 54 kg category held at Mettur from 15th and 

16th October 2022.  

 

S. S. Ilakkiya Devi, a 1st-year BA Sociology student, won the Runner in the 47th State Kho–

Kho Championship held at Periyakulam, Theni, from 9th Sep to 11th Sep 2022. 

In addition, R. Thangaraj, a 1st-year B.COM PA student, participated in the South Zone 

BOXING (Youth) Championship held at Thoothukudi on 28.08.2022, and won the Bronze 

medal in the Bharathiar University intercollegiate Men Boxing tournament below 80kg 

category held at Govt. Arts College, Modakurichi. 

 

K. Jayasurya of 2nd-year BBA represented Erode District Men Swimming team and secured 

a gold medal in the 100M Back Stroke, a silver medal in the 100M Free Style, and Third 



Place in 200M Medley in the state-level Swimming Competition held at Virudhunagar, 

Tamilnadu. 

 

S. S. Ilakkiya Devi of 1st-year BA Sociology won the Winner in the State Kho–Kho 

Championship which was held at Elathagiri, Krishnagiri district, on 29th Oct 2022. 

G. S. Logeshwaran, a 3rd-year BBA student, won the first position in the Tamilnadu State 

Yoga sports championship under the 18 – 30 age categories held at tenkasi on 5th Nov 2022, 

and got selected for the National yoga sports championship.  

 

Besides, S. Bala Sankar of 1st-year BBA & S. S. Ilakkiya Devi of I BA Sociology has 

been selected to represent the state “Tamilnadu” for the 55th Senior National Kho-Kho 

Championship for Men & Women 2022 from 20th Nov – 24th Nov 2022 at Osmanabad, 

Maharashtra. 

 

G. S. Logeshwaran of 3rd-year B.Com-B won the Bronze Medal in the traditional 

yogasana sports championship, under 18 to 24 age category in the National Yogasana sports 

Championship, and also has won 6th place in the International yogasana sports championship 

held at Karnal, Haryana from 14th Nov to 16 Nov 2022.  

Our student S. S. Ilakkiya Devi of 1st-year BA-Sociology won the Winner in the State 

Kho–Kho Championship and got the Best player Award, which was held at Salem on 27th 

Nov 2022. 

R. Sri Ram, a 1st BBA student, represented our college at the National Grappling 

(Wrestling) Championship in Gonda, U.P. from 24th Nov to 27th Nov 2022 and showcased 

his skills. Additionally, R. Sri Ram participated in the Tamilnadu State Level Wrestling 

championship 2023 and secured a Silver Medal in the 54 kg category held at Karur. 

 

Ms. T. Mathimalar, a III B Com (CA) student, who won the Gold Medal in the double 

stick event in the VSDF federation cup 2022 held at Erode, and also secured another Gold 

Medal in the Chief Ministers Trophy and received a cash reward of rupees 3000/- held in 

Erode district. 

Moreover, our college had two students M. Harshan Prasath and M. Balaji Prasath, 

both from III B COM-B, who won silver and gold medals respectively in the Senior Boys 

Taekwondo Championship on 11th December 2022 held at Erode district. 

R. Thangaraj, a 1st B. Com (PA) student, has also made us proud by winning the silver medal 

in the first state-level invitation Boxing (Men) tournament in the 70kg category held at Karur 

on 24.12.2022.  

 

Similarly, R. Thanga Raj of 1st B.COM.PA has won the gold and silver medals in the 

west zone division level boxing championship on 5th Feb 2023 at Coimbatore. 

We also have exceptional athletes in our college. M. Meha, a 3rd BA sociology student, won 

the Bronze medal in the Bharathiar University intercollegiate Athletic Meet in the Hammer 

throw event on 27.12.2022 at Bharathiar university, Coimbatore.  

 

R K Kamalanath, a 2nd B Com PA student, has won Gold medals in the Long Jump 

& High Jump events in the Chief Ministers Trophy held at Gobichettipalayam, Erode district, 

and won the cash reward of Rs. 6000/-, and also secured the 8th position in the Triple Jump 



event at all India Inter University Athletic Championship held at Tamilnadu Physical 

Education and Sports University, Chennai on 13th March of 2023. 

Furthermore, our college's Kho-Kho player, S.S.Ilakiyadevi, a 1st-year Sociology 

student, secured second place in the 4th Vellakovil Marathon and received a cash prize of 

Rs.7000/- in the competition held on 12th Feb 2023 at Vellakovil.  

Additionally, K. Jayasurya, a 2nd BBA student, participated in the Chief Ministers Trophy in 

five events and won the 5 Gold medals and received the cash reward of rupees 15000/- held 

at Erode. 

Our College is proud to announce the exceptional achievements of two of our 

outstanding students in sports. Ms. T. Mathimalar, a third-year B.Com (CA) student, 

displayed exceptional skill and talent by winning the Gold Medal in the double stick event in 

the Chief Ministers Trophy held at Erode district.  

 

We are also thrilled to share that R K Kamalanath, a second-year B.Com (PA) student 

participated in the Bharathiar University intercollegiate athletic championship in 2022 and secured a 

gold medal in Triple Jump held at Bharathiar University, Coimbatore, and represented our college 

at all India Inter University Athletic Championship held at Tamilnadu Physical Education and 

Sports University, Chennai. Kamalanath, a talented athlete, secured the 8th position in the 

Triple Jump event, showcasing his outstanding abilities in the field event. 

Sports Scholarship 

We are proud to announce that the Department of Physical Education has been able to 

distribute Rs. 8, 41, 500/- as Sports Scholarships to a total of 34 students during the academic 

year 2022-2023. This initiative has been made possible through the generous support and 

encouragement from our esteemed Management. 

We congratulate and extend our heartfelt appreciation to all the deserving students 

who have been awarded the scholarship for their outstanding performance in sports.  

 

S. N Year Students Name Course 
Scholarship / 

Year 

1 1st Year DIVYA P B.A Soc 30000 

2 1st Year ILAKKIYA DEVI S S B.A Soc 40000 

3 1st Year KABILAN S B.A Soc 30000 

4 1st Year MADHUMITHA K B.A Soc 19000 

5 1st Year RAHUL B B.A Soc 25000 

6 1st Year SWARNA LAKSHMI S K B.A Soc 8000 

7 1st Year YOGESHWARAN M B.A Soc 25000 

8 1st Year KAMATCHI KANNAN M B.Com A&F 30000 

9 1st Year VINOTHKANNAN T B.Com A&F 30000 

10 1st Year Logesh R B.Com B 20500 

11 1st Year MUTHU BHARATHI B B.Com B 20500 

12 1st Year RAGUL C B.Com C.A  41000 

13 1st Year NITHESH T B.Com C.A  41000 

14 1st Year RAHUL N B.Com C.A  41000 

15 1st Year THANGARAJ R B.Com P.A 26000 

16 1st Year SAROJINI S B.SC CSA 25000 

17 1st Year SOWMIYA P B.SC CSA 25000 

18 1st Year BALA SANKAR S BBA 41000 

19 1st Year KAVIYARASU V BBA 6000 



20 1st Year ROHITH J BBA 41000                   

21 1st Year SOWNDAR RAJ N BBA 41000 

22 1st Year SRI RAM R BBA 41000 

23 2nd Year KAMALANATH R K B.Com P.A 16000 

24 2nd Year HENITHE C B.SC CS 25000 

25 2nd Year BHARANIDHARAN S B.SC CS&A 29000 

26 2nd Year JEEVA V B.SC CS&A 16000 

27 2nd Year JOTHI PRASANTH P B.SC CS&A 29000 

28 2nd Year SRIDHAR C B.SC CS&A 25000 

29 2nd Year VANATHI R B.SC CS&A 16000 

30 2nd Year JAYA SURYA K BBA 41000 

31 3rd Year SISANDHIGA P B.A ENG 16000 

32 3rd Year VARSHA. N B.COM A&F 32000 

33 3rd Year LOGAMITHIRAN.V.P BBA 16000 

34 3rd Year SAREESH S BBA 46000 

841500 

 

It is evident that the dedication and hard work of our students have resulted in 

remarkable improvement in their performance in various sports and athletic events, 

surpassing the achievements of the previous years. To further boost their skills and promote 

healthy competition, we conducted Intramural competitions for both Men and Women, which 

saw huge participation from our students. 

To encourage team spirit and unity among our students, we divided them into four 

different houses, namely Kurinchi (representing one of the Aindhinai), Amirtham 

(representing one of the Punchabutha), Marakadha (representing one of the Navarathna), and 

Sukra (representing one of the Navagraha). Our students participated in all the games and 

sports with great enthusiasm and cheer, exhibiting their passion and skills in their respective 

fields. 

I express my heartfelt gratitude to our esteemed Secretary, Thiru. S. D. Chandrasekar, 

for his unwavering support and guidance towards the Department of Physical Education. I 

also extend my sincere appreciation to our dynamic Advisor, Thiru. C. Balasubramiam, for 

his invaluable insights and motivation that have helped us to achieve our goals. 

I would like to thank our beloved Principal, Dr. R. Saravanan, for creating an 

environment that fosters the growth and development of our students. I am also grateful to 

our energetic AO, Mr. S. Logesh Kumar, for his efforts in providing us with the necessary 

resources and support to conduct various events and competitions smoothly. Last but not 

least, I extend my sincere thanks to our dynamic Dean, Dr. V. P. Nallasamy, for his valuable 

input and unwavering support in all our endeavors. In conclusion, I wish all the students of 

our college a bright future and success in all their future endeavors. 

I express my heartfelt gratitude to all the esteemed guests who have graced this 

auspicious occasion with their presence. Without your valuable support and presence, this 

function would not have been possible. Your presence has made this event more special and 

memorable. Once again, thank you all for taking out time of your busy schedule and gracing 

us with your esteemed presence. 

 


